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 “Partnerships for Healthy & 

Sustainable Communities” 

 

 

NACC 39
th

 Annual General  

Meeting & Tradeshow 
President Reg Meade and the Northern Association of Community 

Councils Board of Director’s at its December Board Meeting, has set 

aside the week of 17-21, 2009 for the Annual General Meeting. 

The AGM will be held in partnership with 

  &   

Aboriginal & Northern Affairs and their day will convene at 8:30 am 

on Wednesday August 19, 2009 and NACC’s Plenary Meeting will 

convene at 8:30 am on Tuesday August 18 & Thursday August 20, 

2009 and the location of the hotel is the Marlborough Hotel.  As part of 

the AGM we’ll be holding a Meet & Greet on the Travel day Monday 

evening August 17, 2009 from 7-9 pm to welcome the Delegates and 

CAO/Clerks. 

 

Registrations are included in this issue of the Whispering Pines on 

pages 8 & 9 so please take some time to register.  Plans will soon be in 

full swing, if there any agenda items, suggestions or comments that the 

Councils have that would enhance our conference please don’t hesitate 

to pass them on. 

 

If you’re interested in finding out more about the upcoming AGM call 

your local board member or contact Raquel at the NACC office Toll 

free: 1-888-947-6222 or (204) 947-2227.  This conference we will be 

focusing on Partnerships, Sustainability and Economic Development in 

the Communities. 
39

th
 AGM & Tradeshow ~ continued on page 6
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P R E S I D E N T’S   R E P O R T   

Reg Meade ~ President’s Report 

I have met with Acting Minister of ANA Eric Robinson and the Deputy 

Minister Bostrom to discuss the Canada Build Fund and Alternative Service 

Delivery Plan.  Meetings also took place at the Regional Workshops in 

Winnipeg and The Pas to discuss the options proposed by Aboriginal & 

Northern Affairs for Alternative Service Delivery (ASD) for smaller populated 

Aboriginal & Northern Affairs Communities.  We have provided ANA with our 

response and the next step in this process will be to visit communities to receive 

their feedback; after ANA responds to us addressing the concerns and questions 

that were brought forward at the regional meetings. 

 

I attended the Frontier School Divisions School conference in February. 

 

The Northern Housing Strategy is in the process of looking at communities concerns and questions in 

regards to their housing issues. The Building Canada Fund (BCF) is the Government of Canada's new 

flagship infrastructure program. It advances national priorities that are important to all Canadians: a 

stronger economy, a cleaner environment, and better communities, while addressing local and regional 

infrastructure needs. I have been enthusiastically involved in trying to outline what direction they are 

going. 

 

I just wanted to remind everyone that the deadline for the Capital Project Applications is May 4, 2009. 
 

E X E C U T I V E   R E P O R T S  

Helgi Einarsson ~ Eastern Region Chairperson 
 
 Well it looks like winter is nearly over.  With the warm winter weather we’ve 

been having.  The snow is dropping quite quickly.  There are flood warnings 

out for the Southern Manitoba.  I think higher than 1979 levels have been 

suggested. 

 

At the Aboriginal & Northern Affairs Regional Meeting that was held in 

Winnipeg, at the Viscount Gort Hotel in early March, there was a presentation 

put on for the communities regarding the Alternative Service Delivery by Jeff 

Gordon and Freda Albert, which will see Community Councils done away 

with, and a Contractor takes its place, which will make the communities lose 

their voice and identity.  This is supposed to be a pilot project for three communities (Dauphin River, 

Dawson Bay and Harwill), but will eventually affect all communities with a population of 50 and under. 

 

I would like to wish everyone a Happy Easter, hope you find lots of Easter eggs. 
 

http://www.buildingcanada-chantierscanada.gc.ca/highlights-pointssaillants/econom-eng.html
http://www.buildingcanada-chantierscanada.gc.ca/highlights-pointssaillants/enviro-eng.html
http://www.buildingcanada-chantierscanada.gc.ca/highlights-pointssaillants/commun-eng.html
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EXECUTIVE REPORT‘s Continued:  

 

Anne Lacquette ~ Western Region Chairperson 
 

I would like to thank Aboriginal & Northern Affairs for hosting the Regional 

meetings in Winnipeg recently.  I would also like to thank the Mayors, 

Councillors and CAO’s for attending and participating. 

 

I found that the Housing presentation was done too quickly.  This issue arises 

whenever we hold our meetings more time is needed for their concerns to be 

heard. 

 

Karen Wahlenberg, CAO of Waterhen, has volunteered to become a member of 

the committee to assist in the planning of the 40
th

 AGM that will be held next 

year. 

 

Concerns raised at our regional meeting will be dealt with and resolved prior to the next AGM. 

 
In closing, I would like to wish everyone a Happy Easter! 

 

Frances McIvor – Northern Region Chairperson 
 

Hello everyone, we recently attended a 3 day workshop in The Pas with Aboriginal 

and Northern Affairs (ANA).  I believe it was a great 3 days; we received updates on 

current initiatives and also received a lot of pertinent information.  I enjoyed seeing 

everyone and was also glad to welcome the newly elected members and CAO’s. 

 

Even with the seriousness of the meetings we had a lot of fun and shared many 

laughs.  I hope that you take the knowledge you received back to your communities 

and also share the information with the members who could not attend.  I respect the 

concerns and issues that were raised in our discussions and I want you to know that I 

will be addressing them accordingly.  The support and participation shown by all of 

you is what will make our communities thrive.  When elected, we need to remember that we must work 

together for the benefit of our community and not for personal reasons.  When speaking with the Mayors, 

Councillors and CAO’s, I was reminded that there are always 3 sides to the issue. 

 

As Northern Chair, I will continue to strongly advocate for our Region and support all the NACC 

communities. Sometimes as elected community members we need to stop and take the time to make sure we 

are on the right path.  Throughout the years there have been many changes and we need to stay on top of 

them.  Some of us have been an elected member for many years and we are still learning how to make our 

communities a great place to live. With that note I hope everyone is looking forward to spring and I wish 

everyone a Happy Easter. 
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Government Update  

   

News Release 

January 22, 2009  

CANADA AND MANITOBA SIGN AGREEMENT TO INVEST IN ECONOMY 

 

Winnipeg, Manitoba – The Honourable Lynne Yelich, Minister of State for Western Economic 

Diversification, and the Honourable Andrew Swan, Manitoba Minister of Competitiveness, Training, and 

Trade, today signed a new Canada-Manitoba Economic Partnership Agreement that will support long-term 

economic growth and competitiveness in Manitoba.   

  

“Canada’s prosperity depends not just on meeting the challenges of today, but on building a dynamic 

economy that will create opportunities for Canadians in the future,” said Minister of State Yelich. “Through 

the Canada-Manitoba Economic Partnership Agreement, we are demonstrating our commitment towards 

ensuring Manitoba’s continued success in this time of global economic uncertainty.” 

  

“This agreement is a great example of two governments working cooperatively to boost economic 

development in Manitoba,” said Minister Swan. “Effective partnerships are key elements of building a 

strong and healthy province.” 

  

The Canada-Manitoba Economic Partnership Agreement is a joint federal-provincial agreement that will see 

each government commit $25 million for a total of $50 million over the next four years to build upon a 

history of successful federal-provincial economic development partnerships. The Agreement provides a 

means for federal-provincial cooperation to further strengthen and diversify Manitoba’s economy, enhance 

the skills of Manitoba’s workforce and promote regional development. 

  

Canada and Manitoba will work together with economic organizations, non-profit community organizations 

and service delivery agencies, on five strategic economic priorities that focus on: supporting knowledge-

based research and development; increasing value-added production; supporting trade and investment 

promotion; enhancing productivity and competitiveness; and promoting economic development through 

tourism opportunities. These priorities will promote and support the long-term and sustainable economic 

development of Manitoba. The $25 million federal contribution for Manitoba is part of a $100 million 

Government of Canada investment in the West through the Western Economic Partnership Agreements. 

This brings the total federal-provincial investment in the four western provinces to $200 million. 

  

Western Economic Diversification Canada, in partnership with the provinces, industry associations, and 

communities promotes the development and diversification of the western economy, coordinates federal 

economic activities in the West and represents the interests of western Canadians in national decision-

making. 

  

Manitoba’s department of Competitiveness, Training and Trade is committed to supporting growth for 

Manitoba business, meeting provincial labour demands, increasing training opportunities and expanding 

trade relations around the world. 
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I am happy to provide an update on current activities 

since my last report in December. 

 

We have been working on the resolutions that were 

passed at the AGM and a copy of the resolutions 

and responses received from the applicable 

departments were available for your review and 

comments at the Regional Meetings that took place 

the first week of March in Winnipeg and The Pas.  

We encourage you to bring forth any additional 

concerns that you might have and if you require 

further information on any issues or concerns please 

contact the office. 

 

We received funding from Manitoba Food Charter 

from Aboriginal and Northern Affairs for travel 

subsidies for our community members to attend the 

Growing Local; Getting Vocal Food Security 

Conference.  The aim of the Conference was to 

create local solutions for a food secure Manitoba by 

addressing food policies, showcasing food skills, 

strengthening urban-rural connections and 

highlighting global-local food issues. 

 

The conference was held February 20 & 21 at the 

University of Winnipeg.  We had community 

members from Baden, Powell, Mallard, 

Seymourville, Dauphin River and Matheson Island 

attend the conference.  Also Kelly, our NHFI 

Program Coordinator presented in the Getting 

Things Growing up North: The Northern Healthy 

Food Initiative session. 

 

Mark your calendar! The date has been set for the 

39
th

 Annual General Meeting and Tradeshow. It is 

scheduled for the week of August 18 - 20, 2009 at 

the Marlborough Hotel.  Our conference theme this 

year is "Partnerships for Healthy and Sustainable 

Communities".  This theme was chosen to address 

the need to grow and strengthen partnerships with 

other professions and organizations that have an 

interest in healthy communities.  The conference 

will also provide you with the opportunity to find 

out what tools are available to help make your 

communities more sustainable.  If you have any 

questions, concerns or suggestions feel free to 

contact me toll free at 1-888-947-6222 or email me 

at nacc@mts.net. 

 

As you know, we are trying to revitalize the Youth 

Advisory Committee (YAC).  Calls for applications 

were sent to Community Councils in early January.  

We asked Councils to post the notice and spread the 

word however; we did not receive a good response.  

Therefore we are reposting for new members in this 

addition of the Whispering Pines newsletter.  It is 

our hope that we will be able to introduce the new 

YAC members and have the initial meeting at the 

AGM this year. 

 

I would like to thank the youth who have applied 

and I will keep you informed of the YAC progress.  

Presently, I am looking into funding opportunities 

and will secure some funding for the initial meeting.  

For the success of the YAC we are creating a 

mentoring system between the older and younger 

members.  Previous older YAC members have 

offered to be mentors and they would like to assist 

the new members in planning a youth conference 

prior to relinquishing their positions. 

 

The Board and Staff have completed their strategic 

planning sessions that were facilitated by Anokiiwin 

Training Institute.  We are excited to share our 

strategic plan with you at the AGM.  Developing a 

strategic plan has been a positive step for NACC 

and will help us achieve our mission. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:nacc@mts.net


Whispering Pines       Spring                                                                                             6 

 

 
 

 

Since the last issue of the 

Whispering Pines I have been 

actively looking for ways to 

work with Manitoba Hydro on 

their hire strategies through the 

NACC MB Hydro Employment 

Work Group. 

 

MB Hydro will be available at 

the next Annual General 

Meeting to go over their 

employment application process 

and maybe even do some 

workshop related to how to save 

money on your hydro bills and a 

tour of the new energy efficient 

MB Hydro building on Portage 

Ave. in Downtown Winnipeg. 

 

Regarding the Conference 

NACC will be sending out a 

survey to the membership to see 

what the Delegates, 

Administrators/Clerks would 

like to take place at the next 

conference in August regarding 

activities, presenters, workshops 

and Tradeshow participants. 

 

We have included a copy’s in 

this issue of Whispering Pines a 

registration form for the AGM 

please take the time register 

your Mayor and Councillors’ 

who will be attending along 

with the CAO’s and Clerks.  

We’ll also be sending out the 

AGM minutes by mail soon for 

your review. Until next time 

take care everyone and have a 

Happy Easter! 

 

 
 

With the approaching spring 

just around the corner, I have 

been busy working with the 

communities on this season’s 

gardens. 
  

I had the opportunity to attend 

the sold out 2009 Growing 

Local Conference. I was happy 

to assist in having participants 

attend the conference from 

Baden, Powell, Dauphin River, 

Matheson Island, Mallard and 

Seymourville. This conference 

offered many informative 

workshops.  
  

I was able to participate in 

workshops on the disappearing 

bee population, organic foods 

where a daycare that 

incorporated organic foods was 

showcased, herb and veggie 

garden seeding where I got a 

better understand of the 

importance of soil mixtures, and 

much more. I also was given an 

opportunity to presented 

NACC’s NHFI project to 

participants. 
   

I am also pleased to announce 

that I will be hosting gardening 

kick-off events in Barrows and 

Pelican Rapids. These events 

are meant to create awareness of 

the NHFI Project and introduce 

and encourage gardening in the 

Communities.  
  

If you have any comments or 

inquiries, please do not hesitate 

to contact me at the NACC 

office.  Happy Gardening! 

Kelly Davis, NHFI Program 

Coordinator 
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NOTICE OF TENDER 
 

Tenders are available from our office. 
 

Please call then to request a copy at 1-888-947-(NACC)-6222 

Northern Association of Community Councils is accepting sealed tenders 

until June 30, 2009 

 

TRANSCRIBING 2 days for NACC 39
th

 Annual General 

Meeting in August 2009 

 

BAND TENDER for 1 night Wednesday August 19
th

, 2009 Social 8:00 pm    – 1:00 am 

 

CHAIRPERSON for the meeting 
 

The lowest or any Tender not necessarily accepted. 
 

NACC 39th. Tradeshow 2009 
 

Dates:                                                   Tuesday, August 18, 2009 

Times:                                                8:30 am -1:30 pm 

 

Dates:                                                Wednesday, August 19, 2009 

Times:            8:30 am -  4:30 pm 

 

Location:                              The Marlborough Hall – 8
th

 Floor - 331 Smith Street 

 

Cost:                                                          $200.00 per table. 

 

There is no cost to the NACC Community Council Members and Sponsors. 

 

Set-up times will be on Monday evening from 6:00 pm till 7:30 or Tuesday morning at 8:00 am. 

 

You can apply on line @ http://nacc.cimnet.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://nacc.cimnet.ca/
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Agricultural and Food Sciences Centennial Entrance Scholarship 
 

Scholarship Information: 

Agriculture and food related industries are growing in world importance and with a shortage of graduates in these professions, now is a great 

time for young people to consider a career in agricultural and food sciences. 

 

Graduates of Manitoba’s diploma and degree programs have a tremendous choice of careers in areas like medicinal food research, 

international trade, product development, food safety, biotechnology, environmental science, food production, marketing, and sales. The 

Centennial Entrance Scholarships are now available to help provide the financial support you may need to pursue a future in agriculture. 

 

Alumni, faculty, agricultural industry and friends of the Faculty of Agricultural and Food Sciences and the Province of Manitoba through 

the department of Agriculture, Food and Rural Initiatives have each contributed $150,000 for an endowed scholarship in honour of the 100
th

 

Anniversary of the faculty that was originally established in 1906 as the Manitoba Agricultural College. 

   

In 2009, four Agricultural and Food Sciences Centennial Entrance Scholarships will be awarded to Manitoba high school students who plan 

to enter the Faculty of Agricultural and Food Sciences at The University of Manitoba.  Eligible students may enter either the two-year Diploma 

in Agriculture program or the four-year Bachelor of Science degree program. Students entering the degree program must register for a specific 

set of courses in University 1 as determined by the Faculty of Agricultural and Food Sciences and as outlined in the University STARTbook. 

 

The $2000 scholarships will be used to pay tuition in the first year of the diploma program.  For students entering the degree program, the 

funds will be held until the student exits University 1 and registers in the Faculty of Agricultural and Food Sciences in their second year of 

study. 

 

Applications should be submitted to the:   

 

CENTENNIAL SCHOLARSHIP 

Manitoba Agriculture Food and Rural Initiatives 

#13-59 Scurfield Blvd. Winnipeg R3Y 1V2 

 

The deadline for applications is: Friday, April 24, 2009.   

 

Refer to the following websites for more information on the scholarships:  

Province of Manitoba (English/French)   www.gov.mb.ca/agriculture   

University of Manitoba Faculty of Agricultural and Food Science: 

www.umanitoba.ca/afs/awards 

 

For further information on this scholarship contact: 

 

Sue Clayton, Faculty of Agricultural and Food Sciences, University of Manitoba 

480-1488 Sue_Clayton@umanitoba.ca        March 2009 
          

 

     

http://www.gov.mb.ca/agriculture
http://www.umanitoba.ca/afs/awards
mailto:Sue_Clayton@umanitoba.ca
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Delegates Registration Form 

NACC 39th AGM &  

Tradeshow 

August 18-20, 2009  

Location:  The Marlborough Hotel 
 

PLEASE FILL OUT AND FAX TO: (204) 947-9446 

OR MAIL TO:  750-331 Smith Street Winnipeg, MB R3B 2G9 

 

Delegate Name:            ___________________________________________________ 

 

Community:             _____________________________________________________ 

 

Travel Dates: ____________________________ Resolution #:  ____________________    
 

Please circle Yes or No: 

 

1.     Require hotel accommodation                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     YES                              NO 

 

2.    Will be sharing room with delegate from same community                                                          YES                             NO     

Please indicate: __________________________________ 

 

3.            Will be sharing room with delegate from another community.          YES        NO     

Please indicate: __________________________________ 

 

Please Note:  Hotel accommodations require Delegates to share a room if you do not indicate questions #2 

or #3 shared rooms will be allocated. 

 

Smoking room                                                     Non Smoking                                           Number of beds required? 

 

Delegate will be travelling by: 

 

Own car:  ______                                                                     Other _____________ 

 

Airplane :                                                                             Requires N.A.C.C. to arrange flight                              YES____  NO ______ 

 

 

Please Note:  Transportation will be paid for ONE vehicle per community and/or one mode of 

transportation. 

 

Additional information: __________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
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Administrators/Clerks Registration Form 

NACC 39th AGM &  

Tradeshow 

August 18-20, 2009  

Location: The Marlborough Hotel 
 

PLEASE FILL OUT AND FAX TO: (204) 947-9446 

OR MAIL TO:  750-331 Smith Street Winnipeg, MB R3B 2G9 

 

CAO Name:            __________________________________________________ 

 

Clerk Name:            ___________________________________________________ 

 

Community:             _____________________________________________________ 

 

Travel Dates: ____________________________ Resolution #:  ____________________    
 

Please circle Yes or No: 

 

1 .   Require hotel accommodation                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          YES                              NO 

 

2 .        Will be sharing room with CAO/Clerk from same community                                                          YES                             NO     

                     Please indicate: __________________________________ 

 

3.          Will be sharing room with CAO/Clerk from another community.           YES        NO     

      Please indicate: __________________________________ 

 

Please Note:  Hotel accommodations require CAO/Clerks to share a room if you do not indicate questions 

#2 or #3 shared rooms will be allocated. 

 

Smoking room                                                     Non Smoking                                           Number of beds required? 

 

CAO/Clerk will be travelling by: 

Own Car : _______                                                                    Other :  _____________ 

 

Airplane:                                                                              Requires N.A.C.C. to arrange flight                                                                                   YES____  NO _____ 

 

Please Note:  Transportation will be paid for ONE vehicle per community and/or one mode of 

transportation. 

 

Additional information: __________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
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Manitoba Hydro invites submissions 

to 2009 Spirit of the Earth Awards 
 

Spirit of the Earth Awards promotes 

environmental awareness while recognizing the 

culture and history of Aboriginal people.  The 

annual Awards program is open to any 

individual or group whose environmental 

activity has been implemented by Aboriginal 

people, or non-Aboriginal people working with 

Aboriginal communities.  The deadline for 

submissions is May 1, 2009. 
 

Spirit of the Earth Award recipients will be 

honoured on National Aboriginal Day, June 21, 

2009. 

 

Criteria 

Submission must: 

Demonstrate the positive impact the project or 

environmental initiative has had on the 

environment; 

 

Illustrate direct involvement of Aboriginal 

people or non-Aboriginal people working in 

partnership with Aboriginal communities in 

urban, rural and northern areas; 

 

Show how education was part of the 

project/initiative. 

 

Eligibility 

Individuals, organizations, and partnerships 

Youth and student organizations 

Culture, religious and sport group 

Educational institutions 

Trade or professional organizations 

Media 

Send your completed submission form to: 

Spirit of the Earth Awards 

c/o Manitoba Hydro 

820 Taylor Avenue 

PO Box 815 

Winnipeg, MB  R3C 2P4 

 

For more information 

Phone:  (204) 474-4934   

Fax:  (204) 474-4974 

E-mail:  bcarruthers@hydro.mb.ca 

Website:  http://www.hydro.mb.ca 

(click Environment; Programs) 

 

 
 

 

 

Be sure to check out the Northern 

Association of Community Councils 

Web site:  http://nacc.cimnet.ca or 

drop by the office at room 750-331 

Smith Street in downtown Winnipeg. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:bcarruthers@hydro.mb.ca
http://www.hydro.mb.ca/
http://nacc.cimnet.ca/
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APRIL 22, 2009  

EARTH DAY 

 
 

 

 

Park it 

Leave your car at home for a day (or a week or a 

month) and try walking or biking.  If work is too 

far away to walk, take public transit or carpool.  

One city bus eliminates the emissions of 40 cars.  

 

Shut down     

Turn off the lights, the computer and the TV when 

they are not in use.  Using only highly efficient 

and money saving appliances can reduce the 

electricity consumption of an average household 

to one tenth of the US average. 

 

Where’s the Beef? 

Try eating meat-free at least one day a week. 

A meat-based diet requires seven times more land 

than a plant-based diet.  Livestock production is 

responsible for more climate change gasses than 

all the motor vehicles in the world. 

 

Eat it 

Choose foods produced organically, locally and in 

season. 

Support your regional farmer, & farming industry: 

 buying locally and in season is better for the 

environment than buying foods that have been 

shipped hundreds of kilometers to your local 

market. 

 

Let it rot 

Put a composter in your backyard or use your 

green bin to reduce household waste.  Composting 

organics has two key benefits; it reduces the 

amount of waste going to landfills and when 

added to your garden, helps nourish soil and 

plants. 

 

Don’t be idle 

Turn off your car engine if stopped for more than 

10 seconds.  If 

every driver of a light duty vehicle avoided idling 

by five minutes a day, collectively, we would save 

1.9 million litres of fuel per day, almost 4500 

tonnes of GHG emissions and 1.7 million in fuel 

costs each day ( assuming fuel costs are ($0.95/L) 

 

Keep your eye on the temp 

Set your thermostat above room temperature in 

the summer and below room temperature in the 

winter.  For each degree you adjust, you can save 

five per cent on your utility bill and one per cent 

on your energy use. 

 

Bright idea 

Replace incandescent light bulbs with compact 

fluorescent bulbs (CFL’s).  A CFL uses only 25 

per cent as much energy as an incandescent bulb 

and last 10 times longer. 

 

Don’t dump it – Blue Box it! 

The simple act of recycling has more impact on 

the environment than the average Canadian thinks. 

The amount of wood and paper North Americans 

throw away each year is enough to heat five 

million homes for 200 years. 

 

Tell someone 

This is a great opportunity to brag. 

Tell someone what you’re doing to make the 

world a better place.  Support the cause.  

Encourage them to get involved too! 

 

These are just 10 of the things you can do right 

now to help save the environment.  Find out more 

and learn exactly how much greenhouse gas, 

water, electricity and money you can save visit 

www.ecoactionteams.ca today. 

 

http://www.ecoactionteams.ca/
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Guess who’s celebrating a Birthday in March, April & May? 

Frances McIvor, Northern Chairperson 

Barbara Marcyniuk, Eastern Sec/Treasurer 

Glen Flett, Northern Vice-Chairperson 

Chandler McLeod, Eastern Vice-Chairperson 

Harold Fleming, Western Sec/Treasurer 

Why are molds a concern?  Damage to materials is one concern. Materials 

get stained or discoloured, and over time they are ruined. Moldy paper and 

cardboard disintegrate over time. Fabrics are damaged. Continued mold growth 

can be indicative of moisture conditions favourable for growth of fungi that 

cause wood rot and structural damage. 

When molds are growing inside the home, there may be health concerns. Molds 

release chemicals and spores. 

Health experts indicate that, depending on the type of mold present in a home, 

the amount and degree of exposure, and the health condition of the occupant, 

the health effects of mold can range from being insignificant to causing allergic 

reactions and illness. 

Pregnant women, infants, the elderly and those with health problems, such as respiratory disease or a 

weakened immune system, are more at risk when exposed to mold. Consult your family physician if you 

believe there is someone who may be at risk. 

For story ideas or to access CMHC experts or expertise, contact CMHC Media Relations –  

National Office at: (613) 748-4684 or E-mail: media@cmhc-schl.gc.ca  More info on fighting mold will be 

included in the Whispering Pines. 

MB Trappers Association 
Averages at Thompson Fur Table 
December 19 & 20, 2008 
 

 

Pelt # Sold 

Avg 

$ 

  

 

  

Bear 0 $0 

Beaver 737 $22 

Coyote 15 $15 

Ermine 234 $2 

Fisher 83 $35 

X Fox 137 $30 

Red Fox 142 $20 

Silver Fox 5 $25 

Arctic Fox 5 $20 

Lynx 183 $150 

Marten 4813 $48 

Mink 922 $14 

Muskrat 233 $2 

Otter 155 $40 

Raccoon 2 $15 

Squirrel 11 $1 

Wolf 34 $200 

Wolverine 10 $300 

Castor 0 $0 

  
 

  

Total Value $314,876.00   

  
 

  

# Trappers 219   

  
 

  

Average/Trapper $1,437.79   

      

 

mailto:media@cmhc-schl.gc.ca
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What exactly is in a Flu Shot? 

Before you decide to get vaccinated, it would 

serve you well to find out.  

According to Dr. Donald Miller, MD, two-thirds 

of this year’s flu vaccines contain 25 micrograms 

of thimerosal. Thimerosal is 49 percent mercury 

by weight. 

Each dose of these flu vaccines contains more 

than 250 times the Environmental Protection 

Agency’s safety limit for mercury. 

By now, most people are well aware that children 

and fetuses are most at risk of damage from this 

neurotoxin, as their brains are still developing. 

Yet the CDC still recommends that children over 

6 months, and pregnant women, receive the flu 

vaccine each year. This is just inexcusable. 

In addition to mercury, flu vaccines also contain 

other hazardous ingredients like: 

• Formaldehyde -- a known cancer-causing agent  

• Aluminum -- a neurotoxin that has been linked 

to Alzheimer’s disease 

• Triton X-100 -- a detergent 

• Phenol (carbolic acid) 

• Ethylene glycol (antifreeze) 

• Various antibiotics: neomycin, streptomycin, 

gentamicin -- which can cause allergic reactions in 

some people   

How many people do you think would knowingly 

sit down and allow themselves, or their children, 

to be injected with: 

• Formaldehyde?  

• Aluminum?  

• Mercury?  

• Antifreeze? 

It’s time word got out that if you got a flu shot, 

you did exactly that. And for what? Even if you 

get a flu shot, you can still get the flu, or flu-like 

symptoms, because it’s anyone’s guess which flu 

viruses will be in your area.  The powers that be 

have done an excellent job of instilling fear into 

the population so they believe that they must get a 

shot to stay healthy, but the simple reality is it’s 

doing you and your family more harm than good. 

 

Whispering Pines is recommending books to our 

readers (on any subject at all), hope you’ll 

consider suggesting they buy them online at Better 

World Books, which has over 2 million used and 

new books at prices far cheaper than other sites – 

and more interesting, has an economic/social/eco-

conscious slant that appeals to millions of 

booklovers. 

 

Here’s how it works:  

 

1. The company collects used books and 

textbooks (otherwise destined for 

landfills) from thousands of campuses 

and libraries nationwide. 

 

2. It resells them online at 

BetterWorld.com (one of the world’s 

largest online used bookstores), and 

gives a portion of the revenues back to 

the libraries and campus groups who 

donated the books, and another 

percentage to one of five major global 

literacy groups.   

 

3. Shipping on book orders is not only 

free anywhere in the U.S. (for int’l 

orders, $3.97 flat rate anywhere in the 

world) but carbon offset. 

 

Not sure how much green coverage you do, but if 

that’s an angle you’re looking for, please do 

consider mentioning the site.  Otherwise it’s 

simply a cheaper option to suggest to readers 

looking to enjoy what you’re recommending - at a 

good price. 

http://www.betterworld.com/
http://www.betterworld.com/
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SPONSORSHIP ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

NACC 39
TH

 AGM & TRADESHOW, August 18-20, 2009 
 

Gold Sponsor $3,500.00 

 

    Announcement throughout the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of sponsorship 

    Reserved spot in the Tradeshow for your organization 

    Acknowledgment in the AGM program 

    Appreciation of sponsorship on the NACC Website 

    Link to your website from the NACC website 

    Signage - Acknowledgment on NACC banner displayed at the AGM  

    Advertisement of sponsor in Whispering Pines Newsletter  

    6 – Tickets to the NACC Social Gathering 

 

Silver Sponsor $2,000.00 

 

    Announcement throughout the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of sponsorship 

    Reserved spot in the Tradeshow for your organization 

    Acknowledgment in the AGM program 

    Appreciation of sponsorship on the NACC Website 

    Signage - Acknowledgment on NACC banner displayed at the AGM  

    Advertisement of sponsor in Whispering Pines Newsletter  

    4 – Tickets to the NACC Social Gathering 

  

Bronze Sponsor $1,500.00 

 

    Announcement throughout the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of sponsorship 

    Reserved spot in the Tradeshow for your organization 

    Acknowledgment in the AGM program 

    Appreciation of sponsorship on the NACC Website 

    Advertisement of sponsor in Whispering Pines Newsletter  

    2 – Tickets to the NACC Social Gathering 

 
If you have any questions, please contact Raquel Koenig, Executive Director at (204) 947-

2227, or Toll free 1-888-947-6222 (NACC) Email: nacc@mts.net.  Please take this 

opportunity to support the Northern Association of Community Councils.  Your sponsorship 

will be greatly appreciated for the northern affairs communities of Manitoba. 

mailto:nacc@mts.net
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Events Calendar

NACC BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ 

President ~ Reg Meade 

Ph:  (204) 689-2165 

Helgi Einarsson ~ Eastern Chairperson 

Ph:  (204) 659-4573 

Frances McIvor ~ Northern Chairperson 

Ph:  (204) 689-2165 

Anne Lacquette ~ Western Chairperson 

Ph:  (204) 628-3275 

Chandler McLeod ~ Eastern Vice-Chairperson  

Ph:  (204) 363-7246 

Glen Flett ~ Northern Vice-Chairperson 

Ph:  (204) 359-6719 

Larry Chartrand ~ Western Vice-Chairperson  

Ph:  (204) 628-3356 

Barbara Marcyniuk ~ Eastern Sec. /Treasurer  

Ph:  (204) 645-2619 

Martha Chartrand ~ Northern Sec. /Treasurer 

Ph:  (204) 458-2420 

Harold Fleming ~ Western Sec. /Treasurer 

Ph:  (204) 732-2675 

 

The next issue of Whispering Pines will be published in the 

summer of 2009.  Articles for June’s issue should be submitted by 

the second week in May.  Articles submitted from the 

Communities are placed in the Whispering Pines free of charge!  

So please send your articles, events or meeting dates today.  

Thanks! 

 
Happy Easter from the President, Board of Director’s and Staff of 
NACC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2009 IIHF World under-

18 Women’s Hockey 

Championship 
 

Mallard’s Brigette Lacquette 

Team Canada settles for silver. 

In Fussen Germany, Canada 

was beaten 3-2 in overtime by 

their arch rivals from the 

United States in the gold final. 

 

Brigette Lacquette is 16 years 

old not only is she the 

youngest on her team but was 

also the only First Nation’s 

player on her team. 

 

As players and coaches from 

around the world marveled at 

her skills and toughness, 

Lacquette lived up to the 

predictions of a number of 

Canadian scouts who called 

her one of the best young 

defencemen ever produced in 

Canada.” 

 

The NACC Board and staff 

would like to congratulate 

Brigette on a job well done.   

 

2009 National Aboriginal 

Hockey Championship May 

3-9 U of MB, Max Bell 

Centre.   

 

They are looking for 

volunteer visit their website 

@ www.nahc2009.com 

 

 

http://www.nahc2009.com/
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Matheson Island Community Council 
10th

 Annual Winter Fishing Derby 2009 

Matheson Island, Manitoba was held on 

Saturday, March 7
th

, 2009 from 1 pm - 4 pm 

 

Derby Prize Winners 
Category One 246 entries 

1
st
 $2,785.00 John Mowat, Matheson Island  4.1 lb pikeral 

2
nd

 $1,671.00 Corwin Sinclair, Matheson Island 3.7 lb Maria 

3
rd

 $1,114.00 Gary Magnusson, 2.9 lb pikeral (caught at 2:08) 

4
th

 Leather jacket-donated by Wamair, Andrew Dudar 2.9 pikeral 

 (caught at 3.52) 

5
th

 Skidoo Jacket-donated by Gimli Snowmobile, Neil Skye 2.1 pikeral 

6
th

 Polaris Jacket& helmet bag-donated by Westshore Marine/Viking Motors  Garrick Sinclair 1.8 

Maria 

Lightest fish $50.00 Talia Dey .1 pikeral (caught at 1:12) 

 

Category Two 73 entries 

1st $365.00 Nick Ladouceur 2.4 Maria 

2
nd

 $255.50 Hannah Ladouceur 1.1 Maria 

3
rd

 $109.50 Chase Boulanger .11 Perch 

 

Thank you very much to all those that donated the 207 prizes for the 4
th

 , 5
th

  & 6
th

 derby prizes, door 

prizes and silent auction. Thanks to all the workers that made this happen and a BIG thank you to those 

that attended and supported our Annual Fishing Derby!!!!  Congratulations to all the winners!! 

 

Join Louie’s Club 

 

What’s yellow, has four arms and has a safety club for kids? 

Why it is Louie the Lightning bug of course.  

  

Louie the Lightning Bug has a safety club for kids. Registration 

is free and now available online. Simply visit www.hydro.mb.ca and select the Kids Zone. You can also 

register by calling 1 888 MB HYDRO and requesting the Louie club membership information.   

 

Members learn about natural gas and electrical safety through trader cards, and newsletters that feature 

games, crafts and jokes.  

 

These materials provide important safety information such as why it is dangerous to fly a kite near a 

power line, or not using electricity near water.  Keeping fingers away from outlets and light sockets are 

two of Louie’s favourite messages for the younger set. The importance of staying clear of downed power 

lines and never entering a substation is also explained through fun interactive activities.  

 

If you are between the ages of 3 and 10 years of age and live in Manitoba, you can join the Play it Safe 

Club. It is a great way to learn about safety and have fun at the same time.  Join the club today! 
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CALL FOR APPLICATIONS: 

 

Youth Advisory Committee (YAC) Members 

Number of Positions Open: 6 

Qualifications: 

 Must have a desire to get involved with 

community issues, specifically youth issues and 

challenges in the north 

 Be between the ages of 18-24 

 An enthusiasm to apply your high energy, 

creativity and commitment into giving the youth 

in your community a voice 

 

What You Will Get Out of It! 

 Experience in practical skills like: public speaking, 

networking, accountability, team work, 

community leadership, fundraising and event 

planning.  

 An excellent reference for job, post-secondary and 

scholarship applications 

 An opportunity to have a say in your community 

 An opportunity to be a leader in your school and 

community 

 A chance to help the youth in your community by 

creating solutions to youth based issues 

 

Applications 

Applications should be in the form of a letter and include 

the following:  

1) Why you want to be on the Youth Advisory Council 

2) What qualities you would bring to the YAC  

3) What you hope to achieve while being a part of the 

YAC 

4) What you know about Northern Association of 

Community Councils 

 

Most importantly, all letters MUST include:  

 Your name 

 Telephone number 

 Email address (if applicable) 

 Where you live 

 

Letters should be sent in either by email, mail or in person 

to:  

  

Attn: Raquel Koenig, Executive Director 

Northern Association of Community Councils 

750-331 Smith Street 

Winnipeg, MB  R3B 2G9 

Phone: 204-947-2227/ 

Toll Free: 1-888-947-6222 

Email: nacc@mts.net 

MMMiiissssssiiiooonnn   SSStttaaattteeemmmeeennnttt   

   

“““TTThhheee   pppuuurrrpppooossseee   ooofff   NNNAAACCCCCC   iiisss   tttooo   bbbeee   aaa   mmmeeeaaannniiinnngggfffuuulll   aaannnddd   eeeffffffeeeccctttiiivvveee   

aaadddvvvooocccaaacccyyy   gggrrrooouuuppp...   

TTTooo   iiimmmppprrrooovvveee   ttthhheee   qqquuuaaallliiitttyyy   ooofff   llliiifffeee   iiinnn   NNNooorrrttthhheeerrrnnn   AAAffffffaaaiiirrrsss   

CCCooommmmmmuuunnniiitttiiieeesss   bbbyyy   hhhaaavvviiinnnggg   pppooosssiiitttiiivvveee   aaannnddd   ppprrroooaaaccctttiiivvveee   mmmeeeeeetttiiinnngggsss   wwwiiittthhh   

MMMiiinnniiisssttteeerrrsss   aaannnddd   CCCaaabbbiiinnneeettt   ooonnn   iiissssssuuueeesss   aaaffffffeeeccctttiiinnnggg   ooouuurrr   cccooommmmmmuuunnniiitttiiieeesss   

aaannnddd   bbbyyy   fffooorrrmmmiiinnnggg   pppaaarrrtttnnneeerrrssshhhiiipppsss   wwwiiittthhh   ooottthhheeerrr   ssseeerrrvvviiiccceee   gggrrrooouuupppsss...      WWWeee   

bbbeeellliiieeevvveee   ttthhhaaattt   aaallllll   cccooommmmmmuuunnniiitttiiieeesss   aaarrreee   uuunnniiiqqquuueee   aaannnddd   ttthhhaaattt   ttthhheeeiiirrr   nnneeeeeedddsss   

ssshhhooouuulllddd   bbbeee   rrreeecccooogggnnniiizzzeeeddd   aaannnddd   wwweee   wwwiiillllll   ppprrrooommmooottteee   eeeqqquuuaaalll   aaacccccceeessssss   tttooo   

ssseeerrrvvviiiccceeesss”””   
 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:nacc@mts.net
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JOIN FOOD SECURE CANADA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Website:  

http://www.foodsecurecanada.org 

About Membership 

Members of Food Secure Canada are eligible to 

vote for the Steering Committee and help decide 

the future direction and policies of the FSC.  

They may also participate in projects and receive 

support from the FSC secretariat. Training and 

capacity building activities organized by FSC are 

open to members, and on the FSC's website 

member organizations will be able to educate the 

general public on their campaigns and research 

interests.  

FSC admits organizational, individual, and 

associate members (see below). Membership 

fees are the main source of revenue for the 

organization; however, nobody desiring 

membership will be refused due to inability to 

pay the fee.  

Membership 

Organizational Members (with appointed 

representative)  

Non-governmental organizations wholly or 

partly involved in food security work or research 

on a not-for-profit basis. Community 

roundtables that are attached to government for 

administrative purposes may be organizational 

members. An organizational member identifies 

an individual who participates in FSC and 

carries the organization's vote. The 

representative is given member privileges on the 

FSC website.  

FEES: 

Budget over $100,000: $500/year 

Budget under $100,000 with permanent staff: 

$100/year 

Budget under $100,000 with no permanent staff: 

$50/year 

  

If the fee is a barrier to your membership, please 

contact us to negotiate your membership fee 

level  

Individual Members  

People with an interest in food security who are 

not representing an organization are eligible to 

join and have member privileges (e.g. voting 

privileges and membership in working groups) 

on this site.  

Waged $30          Unwaged $10 

Associate Members 

Organizations or individuals that work in other 

fields, government units, or profit-making 

bodies may be associate members without voting 

privileges or membership on the steering 

committee. However, associate members have 

all other member privileges (e.g. participation in 

working group, receiving communications) 

Associates $40 Membership forms are 

available on the website.  Mail membership 

to:  Food Secure Canada  

Station Main, PO Box 2868  

Winnipeg, MB, R3C 4B4 

Members in Manitoba 

 Winnipeg Harvest Inc.  

 Canadian Foodgrains Bank  

 Resource Conservation Manitoba  

 Manitoba Food Charter Project  

 Bayline Regional Round Table  

http://www.foodsecurecanada.org/
http://www.foodsecurecanada.org/contact
http://www.foodsecurecanada.org/contact
http://www.winnipegharvest.org/
http://www.foodgrainsbank.ca/
http://food.cimnet.ca/cim/43C1_4T97T3T7.dhtm
http://baylinerrt.cimnet.ca/cim/80C124_212T4958.dhtm
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C H I L D R E N’ S P A G E
 

To find word search and cross word puzzles go on line to the Web site: www.puzzlechoice.com 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

“Happy Mother’s Day” 

http://www.puzzlechoice.com/

